End of the Year Comments

The Carolina Team Handball squad was equipped with a talented group of returning players and young blood this season, a strong continuation as well as addition to the 1999-2000 team.  Only a few weeks into school year, Carolina was at ease fielding any selection of Tar Heel players, as veterans and new players alike blended from a group of individual athletes into a solid team with one common goal.  However, the late 2000 campaign left the Heels hungry for more action, and as the season continued, it was obvious from within and without that the Carolina squad was wielding a new attitude and a new vision for 2001.

The 2001 Carolina Blue Cup held in February brought the most competitive pool to date to Chapel Hill for the tournament since its inception.  In light of the impressive pool of teams, Carolina came through with a 5th place finish in their own tournament, a ranking not indicative of the 4-1 record the team possessed at tournament’s end.  Confidence continued to build as all team members contributed both on and off the court.

Carolina also had the opportunity and privilege of being invited to join the South East Team Handball Conference, and decided to do so at the beginning of the 2001 season. The SETHC is the only U.S.A. Team Handball Conference designed specifically for competitive collegiate teams, pitting the Tar Heels against such clubs as Furman University and Benedict College.  

Throughout the year, Carolina established their presence in the conference, trading blows with some of the best competition available at the collegiate level.  As play continued, the Tar Heels continued to push the envelope, the culmination of which came to pass in March at the SETHC Championships.  After a final heated match against the Furman Paladins, Carolina closed out the 2001 SETHC season with as Conference Champions.  To complement this achievement, club President Myles Bacon’s skilled play was rewarded with the honor of SETHC East Region MVP, and Faculty Advisor/Coach John Silva efforts was recognized with the SETHC Coach of the Year award.

Carolina also traveled to West Point to face stiff competition in the Black Knight’s 26th Annual Team Handball Tournament.  A tough pool of teams were expected to show, as there are every year for this established tourney, and the small Carolina contingent met them head on.  With losses and adverse playing conditions mounting, the team pulled it together for one last gratifying victory and was able to leave the tournament with their highest ranking in several years.

College and USA Open Nationals were up next for the Tar Heels, a grueling four-day endeavor hosted in Atlanta, where the U.S.’s best talent converged for these tournaments this year.  The CTHC came out of the gates strong, with an impressive showing all the way to the Gold Medal round, with Myles Bacon again receiving Collegiate MVP tournament honors.  The Heels also managed a 5th place finish in the Open tournament in Men’s Division I, a good finish to a good year for the squad.  In addition the Carolina Blue, stocked with Tar Heel alumni such as J.B. Sampson, also proved formidable opponents with a 4th place finish.  

Overall, the Carolina squad is satisfied with their performance in the spring of 2001, but also have high hopes for the rest of 2001.  The Tar Heels look ahead to next year, where a new season, with new faces, new competition, new tournaments, and a whole new game awaits.  
















